
The	Barry	Hilton	Scenarios	
	
These	 two	 scenarios	 are	 selected	 from	 a	 fine	 article	 by	 Barry	 Hilton,	 first	
published	 in	Wargames	Illustrated	298	(August	2012).	The	article	described	an	
imaginary	Peninsula	Campaign	battle	around	Avila	in	1812,	and	contained	a	total	
of	 four	scenarios,	of	which	 I	have	selected	 two	 for	adaption	 to	 the	Seven	Years	
War.	Many	thanks	to	Wargames	Illustrated	for	permission	to	use	the	material.	
	
Generic	 Red	 and	 Blue	 forces	 are	 given.	 When	 substituting	 your	 own	 forces,	
national	differences	may	require	you	to	adjust	troop	quality	and	type	to	maintain	
the	balance	of	forces.	Keep	the	opposing	points	values	in	the	same	proportion	to	
each	other	as	the	relative	number	of	units	on	each	side.	For	example,	in	scenario	
1,	the	ratio	of	points	should	be	7:9.	
	
	
Scenario	1:	Take	The	High	Ground	
	
Blue	 forces	 are	 attempting	 the	 relief	 of	 a	 town	 besieged	 by	 Red.	 In	 this	 first	
scenario	 Blue	 forces	 have	 been	 ordered	 to	 attack	 the	 rear	 of	 a	 Red	 artillery	
battery,	which	is	one	of	the	siege	positions	pounding	the	walls	of	the	Blue-held	
town.	Unfortunately	Blue	has	not	achieved	surprise,	and	the	heavy	gun	battery	
has	been	moved	out	of	 its	 entrenchments	and	 turned	 through	180°	 to	 face	 the	
attackers.	Two	small	brigades	of	Red	infantry	have	been	moved	up	in	support.	A	
walled	churchyard	on	other	high	ground	to	the	right	of	the	Blue	deployment	area	
is	also	occupied	by	a	Red	unit,	and	would	make	an	excellent	observation	post	for	
future	Blue	operations.	
	
Blue	is	charged	with	attacking	the	high	ground	ahead	of	them	and	silencing	the	
Red	heavy	battery.	If	the	church	area	can	be	taken	as	well,	promotion	prospects	
for	 the	Blue	 commander	will	 be	excellent.	Red	has	been	ordered	 to	 see	off	 the	
Blue	forces	and	retain	the	two	areas	of	high	ground.	
	
	
Terrain	and	scenario	special	rules.	
	
This	 is	 a	 small	 battle,	 using	 a	 6’	 x	 4’	 table	 for	 28mm	 figures.	 Hills	 are	 gentle	
except	where	the	church	and	its	associated	churchyard	are	perched	on	a	second	
contour,	which	counts	as	steep.	I	counted	the	churchyard	as	walled	field	when	I	
played	 this	 scenario,	 the	 church	 itself	 being	 assumed	 to	 be	 decorative	 only.	
Alternatively,	 you	 could	 count	 the	 church	 and	 churchyard	 together	 as	 a	 ‘rural’	
built	up	area.		
	
The	units	are	shown	in	their	deployment	positions,	using	the	same	symbols	as	in	
the	rulebook.	Blue	is	designated	the	attacker.	All	artillery	starts	unlimbered.	Use	
the	normal	victory	conditions	from	the	rulebook,	with	the	Red-held	ridge	and	the	
churchyard	area	each	being	worth	one	army	point.	
	



	
	
	
	
	
Red	Forces	
7	units,	Army	Break	Point	3	
	
On	the	ridge:	infantry	brigade	–	2	infantry	battalions,	1	heavy	artillery	battery	
	
On	the	plain:	infantry	brigade	–	2	infantry	battalions,	1	light	infantry	battalion	
	
At	the	church:	independent	unit	–	1	light	infantry	battalion	
	
	
Blue	Forces	
9	units,	Army	Break	Point	4	
	
Left	wing	infantry	brigade:	4	infantry	units,	2	medium	artillery	batteries	
	
Cavalry	brigade:	2	cavalry	regiments	
	
Right	wing	independent	infantry:	1	infantry	unit	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



Scenario	2:	Safe	Passage	
	
This	scenario	relates	to	another	part	of	the	Blue	relief	operation.	Blue	forces	are	
attempting	to	move	supplies	into	the	besieged	town	through	a	thinly	held	sector	
of	the	Red	siege	lines.	If	they	can	make	it	over	the	river	they	are	safe.	
	

	
	
	
Terrain	and	scenario	special	rules	
	
Table	size	 for	28mm	figures	 is	6’	x	6’.	The	 lower	part	of	 the	 table	 forms	a	hilly	
plateau	one	or	two	contours	high.	The	plateau	edge	and	all	hills	are	gentle.	The	
built-up	area	is	a	village	counting	as	 ‘rural’.	The	ploughed	fields	are	heavy	with	
mud	 and	 count	 as	 rough	 ground.	 The	 2	 enclosed	 orchards	 can	 be	 counted	 as	
normal	woods.	 The	 river	 is	 fordable,	 but	 note	 that	 this	means	 the	wagons	 can	
only	cross	at	the	bridge.	
	
Blue	 is	 the	 designated	 attacker.	 At	 least	 2	wagons	with	 an	 escort	 of	 one	 other	
unit	in	good	morale	(i.e.	having	3	hits	or	less)	must	exit	the	table	at	 ‘A’	after	12	



moves	or	 less	 to	win.	As	usual,	 if	 either	 side	 is	broken	before	 this	occurs,	 they	
automatically	lose.	
	
The	Blue	relief	force	starts	at	‘X’,	with	all	units	in	march	column.	Units	can	be	on	
the	road	or	either	side	of	 it,	but	should	not	be	any	further	forward	than	the	far	
edge	of	the	village.		
	
The	 Red	 cavalry	 start	 at	 ‘1’.	 The	 Red	 infantry	 brigade	 starts	 at	 ‘2’.	 The	militia	
start	at	 ‘3’.	One	light	infantry	battalion	occupies	each	of	the	orchards.	Red	units	
can	deploy	in	any	formation.	
	
	
Blue	Forces	
9	units,	Army	Break	Point	4	
	
Infantry	brigade:	3	infantry	battalions,	4	supply	wagons	
	
Light	infantry	brigade:	2	light	infantry	battalions	
	
Independent	unit:	1	cavalry	regiment	
	
Red	Forces	
7	units,	Army	Break	Point	3	
	
Infantry	brigade:	3	infantry	battalions	(class	2	of	these	as	inferior)	
	
Light	infantry	brigade:	2	light	infantry	battalions	
	
Independent	unit:	1	cavalry	regiment	
	
Independent	unit:	1	militia	battalion	(inferior	class)	
	
	
	
	
	
	


